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28 December 1998 
 

Ms Bernice Wong 
Legal Service Division 
Legislative Council Secretariat 
 
Dear Ms Wong, 
 

Import and Export (Removal of Articles) 
(Amendment) Regulation 1998 (L.N. 370 of 1998) 

 
Thank you for your letter of 21 December 1998. The arrangement for ensuring that the 

faxed notice has been received by the intended recipient is set out below. 
 
The intended recipient of the faxed notice will be required to acknowledge receipt of 

the notice by returning a form attached to the notice, also by fax. Customs officers will check 
the record of acknowledgment at hourly intervals. If no acknowledgment is received, Customs 
officers will contact the intended recipient by telephone and request him/her to confirm the 
receipt of notice by faxing the acknowledgment form back to Customs. If the 
acknowledgment cannot be obtained after repeated attempts, Customs officers will serve the 
notice in person. 

 
If you need further clarification, please feel free to contact me. 
 

Yours sincerely, 
 
 

(Miss Estrella Cheung) 
for Secretary for Trade and Industry 

 


